


It is highly concerning that CMS was not willing to create a regulatory framework ensuring payment for 
therapists. Compensating DME suppliers and not clinicians for work that clinicians are performing is an 
inefficient and inequitable use of Medicare dollars, and disincentivizes the use of lymphedema therapists in 
garment selection, despite being best situated to provide these services. Further, we believe CMS has not 
considered the substantial share of DME suppliers that may rely on outside therapists for measuring and 
fitting/training services. 

Given current anti-kickback statutes, a DME offering reimbursement to a therapist to measure patients and 
then have that referral go to that same DME seems to be the exact definition of why the anti-kickback statues 
are in place. Without clear guidance from CMS and the OIG, SunMED certainly would not entertain privately 
contracting with therapists for these services, even though we believe these clinicians should most definitely be 
compensated for this aspect of the process, whether that comes through procedure codes or a modifier 
reducing DME reimbursement when a therapist has performed this function. 

It is important that the agency understand that SunMED asks only that CMS ensure payment is provided to the 
individuals that render these critical services, and to provide patients with meaningful options in seeking 
measuring and fitting services from the lymphedema professional of their choosing. 

Conclusion 

We hope that this letter is instructive in assisting CMS with changes to the benefit in 2024 so that the benefit 
promotes the highest quality care and flexibility for Medicare beneficiaries. SunMED Medical would be happy to 
meet with the agency to discuss these issues further. 

Should you have any questions regarding these requests, please contact me at the below address. 

Sincerely, 

�� 

SunMED Medical 


